
Thursday 10 May 2001 

Lords Written 

Haemophiliacs: Infection with Hepatitis C 

Lord Morris of Manchester asked Her Majesty's 
Government: 

What representations the Prime Minister and 
other Ministers have received from the Haemophilia 
Society concerning people with haemophilia who 
were infected with hepatitis C by contaminated 
National Health Service blood products; what 
replies have been sent; and what action they are 
taking. [HL21 [81 

Lord Hunt of Kings Heath: The Prime Minister and 
other Ministers have received written and oral 
representations from the Haemophilia Society seeking 
a commitment to treat all haemophilia patients in 
England with recombinant clotting factors. Ministers 
are currently giving careful consideration to this 
request. The society has also requested a public inquiry 
into the infection of haemophiliacs with hepatitis C 
through contaminated blood products and financial 
assistance for those infected. Ministers have already 
announced their decision that financial assistance will 
not be made available and that there would be nothing 
to be gained from a public inquiry. 
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From the Parliamentary Under Secretary of State 
Lord Hunt of Kings Heath 

PQ 24691200012001 

HOUSE OF LORDS 

PARLIAMENTARY QUESTION FOR WRITTEN ANSWER 

The Lord Morris of Manchester asked Her Majesty's Government: 

(DIH Department 
of Health 

Richmond House 
79 Whitehall 
London 
SW1A 2NS 
Tel: 020 7210 3000 

What representations the Prime Minister and other Ministers have received from the 

Haemophilia Society concerning people with haemophilia who were infected with hepatitis "C" 

by contaminated National Health Service blood products; what replies have been sent; and 

what action they are taking. (HL21 18) 

The Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State, Department of Health (Lord Hunt of Kings Heath): 

The Prime Minister and other Ministers have received written and oral representations from the 

Haemophilia Society seeking a commitment to treat all haemophilia patients in England with 

recombinant clotting factors. Ministers are currently giving careful consideration to this 

request. The Society has also requested a public inquiry into the infection of haemophiliacs 

with hepatitis C through contaminated blood products and financial assistance for those 

infected. Ministers have already announced their decision that financial assistance will not be 

made available and that there would be nothing to be gained from a public inquiry. 
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